
Exhibit 4 

DE 24-094 Public Service of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 

Petition for Change in Pole Plant Adjustment Mechanism (PPAM) Rates. 

Updated Table 1 from Technical Statement of Stephen R. Eckberg 

The updated version of Table 1 below from the Technical Statement of Stephen R. Eckberg has been adjusted to 

include the modified Recommendations as discussed and presented in Hearing held September 13, 2024.   

Table 1. DOE Recommended Adjustments to Eversource 2024 PPAM Rate Request 

Recommended 

Adjustment Number 

Description Impact to 2024 PPAM 

proposal 

Amount 

1 Late Payment Fees from 

CCI 

Reduction  

(Add’l Revenue) 

$58,750 

2 Late Payment Fees from 

3rd Party Att. 

Reduction  

(Add’l Revenue) 

$0 

4 May+June 2023 3rd Party 

Pole Attach Rev. 

Reduction  

(Add’l Revenue) 

$487,000 

5 Eliminate Exp. for data 

handling & billing 

Reduction  

(Remove Expense) 

$18,000 

Total Reduction $563,750 

EXPLANATION OF UPDATES. 

Recommended Adjustment Number 1 has been reduced from the originally proposed amount of $168,750 to 

$58,750 as the DOE’s proposed late fees related to two of the CCI bills in 2023 are more appropriately included 

in calendar year 2024 (the “2025 PPAM” filing anticipated in August 2025) as those CCI bills, though billed in 

September and November 2023 were not paid by CCI until March 2024.  At hearing, the DOE reserved its 

rights to again raise the issue of applying late fees to unpaid bills in the 2025 PPAM docket.  

Recommended Adjustment Number 2 has been reduced to $0 from the originally proposed amount of $76,777 

as the DOE’s proposed late fees related to Third Party Pole Attachers for bills delivered in December 2023 are 

more appropriately included in calendar year 2024 (the 2025 PPAM filing) as the bills were not paid by 

attachers until late 2024 and therefore proposed late fees would be better included in 2024 costs and revenues in 

the 2025 PPAM.   

Recommended Adjustment Number 4 has been increased from the originally proposed amount of $319,217 to 

$487,000.  This adjustment is based on testimony provided at hearing by Eversource who stated that the more 

accurate amount of Third Party Pole Attachment revenue related to May and June and additional “pro-formed” 

Third Party Pole Attachment revenue was the amount $487,000.  Eversource witnesses testified they would be 

willing to include this amount as 2023 revenue even though it was not received until 2024.  It was received in 

2024 because it was CCI that originally billed the attachers in January 2023 for either six month or 12 month 

period (varied by attacher) and subsequently passed certain revenue amounts to Eversource for amounts due 

after the transaction effective close date of May 1, 2023.  

Recommended Adjustment Number 5.  No change from the DOE’s originally proposed amount. 

Total.  The total DOE Recommended Adjustment here in this Updated Table 1 is $563,750.  The originally 

proposed total amount was $582,744.  The updated total amount is $18,994 less than the originally proposed 

total amount.  
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